Superintendent’s Report

February 24th, 2020
I.       Den Days 
Wanted to share a little information about SCHS Den Days regarding the purpose, organization, and goal of these days as it is used to establish vertical relationships among students with a mixture of 9th-12th graders for each group by communication, problem solving, character education, and a host of “soft-skills.”  A summary from Mr. Phillips is attached. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
January 29th; OVEC– Shelbyville
½ day January 30th; Dr. Appt. for Sondra – Louisville
February 10-11; OVEC Superintendent’s Legislative Advocacy – Frankfort
February 12-13; Sondra Surgery –Louisville
February 21st; KSABA - Louisville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. SCHS Renovation 
By the time the BOE meets on Monday, we should have received Certificates of Occupancy (or at least temporary certificates) signaling the end of a project other than punch list items and the rubberizing the surfaces of the track and tennis courts.  You will see on the agenda tonight an action item that we chose as add-ons or kept completely out of the bid package until we knew how much contingency would be remaining.  Those items are the marquee, visitor bleachers on the football field, and paving of existing parking areas at SCHS.  Because remaining contingencies will easily cover these expenses and they have been discussed favorably in the past, I rolled them all into one action item.  However, if there has been a shift of interests and any of these items are no longer worth the expense, feel free to modify the motion to include or disallow any of these items.  My reasoning for including all was simple; contingencies easily allowed for the expense and I know once we turn away from SCHS to concentrate on other projects, it will be years before we return our interest to SCHS in regards to capitol construction.   
VII. K-9 Therapy Dogs
After hosting a meeting with Guidance Counselors from 3 of 4 schools, they have asked me if we would consider to allow the use of therapy dogs for small group sessions during school hours.  Obviously, I had many questions that needed to be answered before feeling comfortable enough to take the first step for approval, which is inclusion on the Superintendent’s Report, but feel their request is certainly worth consideration as they have thoroughly investigated and researched this opportunity for students with anxiety and depression.
        VIII.    SB 158  
Thus far, the most important legislation addressing public education is the “accountability bill.”  This will address accountability testing in the Commonwealth by shifting gears (again) to place us on the track we were on during Commissioner Pruitt’s tenure before he became a political target by former Governor Bevin and was forced out before the work was completed.

IX.  City Right-of-Way/Consolidated Platte 
Now that the work has been done and agreements in place, both have been signed, recorded, and on the way to KDE so that needed approvals are in place before projects go to bid.        
X.  Charter School Waiver
I’ve been asked about this a couple of times and after further research, it looks as though I simply need to request a waiver from the Commissioner on behalf of the Spencer County BOE.  A template has been prepared and will be sent on letter head after the BOE officially acts on a request to seek the waiver tonight.

           XI.   Staffing and Section 6 (SBDM funds) Allocations

It’s that time of year again to officially prepare for the 2020-2021 school year by projecting resources and providing SBDM Council’s assurances of resources given for their schools so they may begin planning.  Staffing Allocations are always done to give the “benefit-of-the-doubt” to our schools as we continue to grow, however, SCHS was the only school to earn an additional teacher due to enrollment.  SCES is very close, but I chose not to award above the formula based on so many unknowns regarding legislation and a host of initiatives currently being discussed that will pass the burden of cost to local BOE’s.  Additionally, TES lost a teacher in the intermediate grades, but considering Mr. Rucker’s fear of losing two, he was thrilled when I shared the information with him Thursday, and has already discussed arrangements in anticipation of the reduction.     

